Is it appropriate to refer to “indigenous gothic”?  In my last blog I discussed the rampant global spread of gothic with some enthusiasm, but this is one occasion where I would like to put up some cautionary boundaries.  If ghosts are meant to appear within the spiritual traditions of a culture, then I don’t think gothic applies. Whereas the ghost ought not to be there within a Western rationalist perspective, in the Maori lived-world spiritual presences are expected and socially acknowledged, through the intertwining of past, present and future in every moment.  

On the other hand, some Maori writers do differentiate between “usual” kinds of hauntings and the wrong kinds of hauntings.  Thus in Patricia Grace’s novel Baby No Eyes (1998) it is regarded as natural that an unborn child killed in a car accident would return to her mother for some time.  But when it is found that hospital staff removed the eyes from the baby’s corpse for medical experiments, then an unnatural kind of haunting ensues.  In Witi Ihimaera’s play Woman Far Walking, the main character personifies all the wrongs committed against the Treaty of Waitangi, and she jokingly refers to herself as a vampire: she will remain alive until the wrongs of the past have been settled. 
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